REGULAR MEETING OF THE KENOSHA UNIFIED SCHOOL BOARD HELD DECEMBER 16, 2014

A regular meeting of the Kenosha Unified School Board was held on Tuesday, December 16, 2014, at 7:00 P.M. in the Board Room of the Educational Support Center. Mrs. Coleman, President, presided.

The meeting was called to order at 7:02 P.M. with the following Board members present: Mr. Kunich, Ms. Stevens, Mr. Flood, Mr. Bryan, Mrs. Snyder, Mr. Wade, and Mrs. Coleman. Ms. Susan Valeri, Director of Special Education, was also present.

Mrs. Coleman, President, opened the meet

Consent-Approve item XI-C – Summary of Receipts, Wire Transfers, and Check Registers submitted by Ms. Heather Kraeuter, Accounting & Payroll Manager; Mr. Hamdan, Interim Chief Financial Officer; and Dr. Sue Savaglio-Jarvis, excerpts follow:

"It is recommended that the November 2014 cash receipt deposits totaling \$249,747.56, and cash receipt wire transfers-in totaling \$3,155,150.42, be approved.

Check numbers 515298 through 516369 totaling \$13,954,224.61, and general operating wire transfers-out totaling \$380,984.57, are recommended for approval as the payments made are within budgeted allocations for the respective programs and projects.

It is recommended that the November 2014 net payroll and benefit EFT batches totaling \$12,650,158.19, and net payroll check batches totaling \$5,927.85, be approved."

Consent-Approve item XI-D – School Board Policy 1131 – Memorials and Dedications Within Schools submitted by Mr. Patrick Finnemore, Director of Facilities, and Dr. Savaglio-Jarvis, excerpts follow:

"At the August 12, 2014, Personnel/Policy Standing Committee meeting proposed revisions to Policy 1131 – Memorials/Dedications Within Schools were offered by school board member Kyle Flood. The committee voted to forward Policy 1131 to the school board for a first and second reading as proposed by Mr. Flood.

At the September 23, 2014, Regular School Board meeting, administration recommended that school board Policy 1131 - Memorials/Dedications Within Schools be referred back to the Personnel/Policy Standing Committee to allow administration the opportunity to review the policy and present any additional recommended revisions to the committee for consideration prior to being forwarded to the board for a first and second reading.

After reviewing the policy with Mr. Flood, the following changes are recommended to Policy and Rule 1131 - Memorials and Dedications Within Schools:

- x Change the name from Memorials/Dedications to Memorials.
- x Remove the term dedication plates. Recommend using the term plaques.
- x Provide clarification that memorials are for the deceased.
- x Recommend removing approval by the school board to be consistent with past practice which has been to seek approval from the superintendent.
- x Eliminate rule "b" as it is not clear.
- x Add language related to maintaining or relocating memorials in the event of a major building project.

At its November 11, 2014 meeting, the Personnel/Policy Standing Committee voted to forward Policy 1131 to the school board for a first and second reading.

The school board approved Policy and Rule 1311 as a first reading on November 25, 2014. Administration recommends that the school board approve Policy and Rule 1311 – Memorials Within Schools as a second reading on December 16, 2014."

Consent-Approve item XI-E – School Board Policy 1950 – Relations With Wisconsin Interscholastic Athletics Association and School Board Policy 6770 – Interscholastic Athletics submitted by Mr. Steven Knecht, Coordinator of Athletics/Physical Education; Mrs. Julie Housaman, Interim Assistant Superintendent of Teaching and Learning; and Dr. Savaglio-Jarvis, excerpts follow:

"Policy 1950, Relations with Wisconsin Interscholastic Athletics Association, describes the relationship Kenosha Unified School District has with the Wisconsin Interscholastic Athletic Association. At the June 24, 2014, regular school board meeting, Kenosha Unified School District Board of Education voted to break ties with the Wisconsin Interscholastic Athletic Association at the middle school level. Therefore, middle school athletics needs to be stricken from the policy.

Policy 6770, Interscholastic Athletics, contains a set of rules titled "Guidelines for Interscholastic Athletics." Rule 3 needs clarity as to who is eligible to compete on athletic teams in the Kenosha Unified School District. Adding the phrase "full-time Kenosha Unified School District" to this rule clarifies the interpretation of Rule 3 and illustrates that the privilege of participation in athletics shall be awarded to Kenosha Unified School District students.

On November 11, 2014 the joint Curriculum/Program and Personnel/Policy Standing Committees voted to forward Policies 1950 and 6770 to the school board for a first and second reading.

The school board approved Policies 1950 and 6770 as a first reading on November 25, 2014. Administration recommends that the school board approve Policy 1950 – Relations With Wisconsin Interscholastic Athletics Association and Policy 6770 – Interscholastic Athletics as a second reading on December 16, 2014."

Ms. Stevens moved to approve the Consent Agenda as contained in the agenda. Mr. Bryan seconded the motion. Unanimously approved.

Mr. Robert Hofer, Purchasing Agent, presented the Report of Contracts in Aggregate of \$25,000 submitted by Mr. Hofer; Mr. Hamdan; Mrs. Housaman, Dr. Ormseth, and Dr. Savaglio-Jarvis, excerpts follow:

"School Board Policy 3420 requires that "all contracts and renewals of contracts in aggregate of \$25,000 in a fiscal year shall be approved by the School Board except in the event of an emergency as determined and reported to the School Board monthly by the Purchasing Agent.

The contracts/agreements in aggregate of \$25,000 that have been added to the Contract Management Database subsequent to November 25, 2014, with approval of the purchasing agent are shown in the database in coral color.

The following contract/agreement has not been added to the Contract Management Database and is being presented for Board Approval. A Purchase/Contract Rationale forms is attached for the vendor.

- x CESA 1 \$38,000; and
- x McGraw Hill \$42,000."

Mrs. Snyder moved to approve the contracts/agreements with CESA 1 and McGraw Hill as presented. Mr.

Ms. Stevens presented School Board Resolution 306 – National Mentoring Month, which read as follows:

"WHEREAS, a number of Kenosha organizations have partnered with the Kenosha Unified School District to offer a variety of mentoring programs that support students; and

WHEREAS, relationships with caring individuals offer students valuable support; and

WHEREAS, quality mentoring encourages positive choices, promotes self-esteem, supports academic achievement and introduces young people to new ideas; and

WHEREAS, mentoring provides the skills needed to build strong, positive relationships with family, friends and community members; and

WHEREAS, mentoring programs have shown to be effective in combating school violence and discipline problems, substance abuse, incarceration and truancy.

NOW, THEREFORE, be it resolved that Kenosha Unified School District does hereby proclaim January 2015 as the annual observance of National Mentoring Month and recognizes those who volunteer their time to help our students reach their full potential.

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, that a true copy of this resolution be spread upon the official minutes of the Board of Education."

Mr. Bryan moved to approve School Board Resolution 306 – National Mentoring Month. Mr. Kunich seconded the motion. Unanimously approved.

Mr. Wade presented the Donations to the District as contained in the agenda.

Mr. Wade moved to approve the Donations to the District as contained in the agenda. Mr. Bryan seconded the motion. Unanimously approved.

Ms. Stevens moved to adjourn the meeting. Mr. Kunich seconded the motion. Unanimously approved.

Meeting adjourned at 7:27 P.M.

Stacy Schroeder Busby School Board Secretary